
 

 

 

      NEWSLETTER #18 
Lake Grace District High School 

Thursday 14th November 2024 

Term 4 
 Upcoming Events 

Phone: (08) 9865 4500 Address:  1 School Place, Lake Grace, W.A, 6353 

Email: lakegrace.dhs@education.wa.edu.au 

SCHOOL HOURS 

Monday (early close) 

8.45am—2.30pm 

Tuesday to Friday 

8.45am—3.15pm 
 

Open Board Meeting 

Tuesday 19th November 

@7pm 
 

2nd Kindergarten  

Orientation Day 

Monday 25th November 

 
Year 6 Transition Day 

Tuesday 26th November 

 
Final P & C Meeting for 2024 

Monday 2nd December 

@ Walkers Hill Winery 

 
Year 10 Graduation Dinner 

Tuesday 3rd December 

 
Pre-Primary/Yr 6   

Graduation Assembly 

Thursday 5th December 

 
End of Year Concert 

Wednesday11th December 

 
Last day of school 2024 

Thursday 12th December 

Term One 2025 

Wednesday 5th February 2025 
 

Citizenship | Scholarship | Responsibility | Respect | Commitment  

On the 4th of November, 11 new and 

very excited students arrived at LGDHS 

to test out their school trainer wheels! 

Mrs Mills, Mrs Robinson, Nurse Laura, Uni-

form Shop Co-ordinator Deb Carruthers 

and P & C President for 2025 Sarah 

Clarke presented to the parents, arming 

them with all the information they will 

need to send their children off to Kinder-

garten in 2025! 
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Message from The Administration Team 

Reports 

This semester your child’s school reports will look a little different. The Dept. of Education has asked the                  

administration of schools to consult with their teaching staff about the reporting system and student reports. A 

meeting was held with staff and it was decided that classroom teachers in the primary school would be reporting 

on all learning areas as they have done previously, but comments will be limited to Mathematics, English and   

General. The high school staff will be reporting on MESH (Maths; English; Science and HaSS) subjects as in the past 

with comments, as well as a general comment. Other subjects will be graded but no longer have a comment with 

the exception of primary science at the request of Miss Johnston. Should you have any queries, concerns or wish 

to hold a meeting with the relevant staff member please contact the school to make an appointment.  

Kindy Orientation 

As we held our first of two Kindy orientation days last week, I was reminded of just how little our beginning students 

are. However, this cohort took the day in their stride, there was not a tear shed by our future students or their           

parents! The day was well attended with many Dad’s in tow and much banter about the days when they            

attended the school. The parents were presented with much information from the school from various presenters 

whilst the children enjoyed participating in rotational activities in the classroom, dressing up and then great fun in 

the playground. I’m sure I observed an element of disappointment which came at ‘hometime’ when many of the 

students who were settled in for the day found out it was time to leave. I look forward to day two, Monday 25th  

November. 

Year 9/10 Cadet Hike 

The weather gods looked after our Cadet Team and the hiking looked incredible. The camp was filled with    

laughter, fun, memory making and beautiful scenery. Thank you once again to Mr and Mrs Trevenen for the       

opportunity for the Cadets experience. LGDHS are very fortunate to have two dedicated people to facilitate this 

program at the school, a program that is not commonly embedded at other schools with such dedication,            

fidelity and passion.  

 

Year 2 Update 

This week Mrs Natalie Livall commenced her hard earnt long service leave. Mrs Felicity Slarke has taken on her role 

in the Year 2 class on Monday and Thursday with Mrs Gemma Gooding teaching on Tuesday, Wednesday and 

Friday. 

Year 9 - 12 Ball 

All the glitz and glamour of a school ball was on full display last Thursday night. The young ladies could not have 

looked any more elegant and the gentleman any sharper, it was a truly wonderful evening. Thank you to the staff 

and students who helped set up the Cambinata Yabbies function centre, it looked incredible. As the students 

danced the night away and staff joined in and reminisced their youth with some of the chosen songs. It was a 

night that I am sure the students will remember forever. Thanks to Cambinata Yabbies for hosting the event, it was 

a great location.  

 

 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 
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Message from The Administration Team 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 

Remembrance Day Service 

A big thank you to Lisa O’Neill and her helpers for organising the Remembrance Day service on Monday. From the 

feedback and conversations I have received, it was a well-received community service. Sadly, I could not be in 

attendance due to a medical appointment as I am very passionate about such services having a Dad who 

served for our country. Thank you to all who attended the service and to those that served and are still serving to 

ensure we have the wonderful country we reside in.   

Year 9/10 Career Taster Roadshow 

Last Tuesday LGDHS once again hosted the Career Taster Roadshow for 

the Year 9/10 students. This is such a wonderful opportunity for these  

students to be exposed to a variety of trade-based occupations;         

Electrical; Carpentry and Marine Biology. The students embraced the               

opportunity and I hope this gave some of them some more ‘food for 

thought’ about future considerations.  

 

Friendly Reminder 

Please remember that the school does not have duty of care of your children prior to 8.30am. We are starting to 

see a lot of students arriving particularly early to school. The siren does not go until 8.45am, so arrival as close to 

that is acceptable.  

Board Meeting 

The next Board Meeting held on Tuesday the 19th is an open 

meeting, meaning anyone is welcome to attend. The meeting will 

be held at 7pm in the Padley Room.  

 

 

Uniforms 

The lost property rack is full of hanging school jackets. Please check your children’s            

cupboards to ensure that the uniforms that you have belong to your child and that you 

aren’t missing any! 
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Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 

Message from P&C President: Nikki Lewis 

Date    

18/11/2024 Jaime Withnell Megan Pawsey Kristy Snelling 

25/11/2024 Jihee Jones Kelly Gooch Simone Choi 

2/12/2024 Nikki Lewis LG Shire LG Shire 

9/12/2024 Courtney Withnell Nicola Kuchling Amy Elefsen 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Canteen Roster Term 4 

Hello LGDHS Community, 

 

Our final fundraiser for 2024 is underway, First Aid Kits are            

available to order via the Flexischools app. 

 

Simply log into Flexischools and click ‘Shop’ then ‘First Aid Kits’. 

Orders close Saturday 30 November 

 
All families are encouraged to support this fundraiser by asking 

friends and families if they need a first aid kit or two. 

They make great presents in the lead-up to Christmas, plus it is 

always good to ensure you have first aid supplies on hand.  

Orders can be placed via Flexischools or by contacting Debbie 

Carruthers on 0438895101 or debb.carruthers@gmail.com 

 

Final meeting for 2024 

Or final P&C meeting and end-of-year dinner will be held at 

Walkers Hill Vineyard on Monday 2 Dec. 

Please RSVP to me by Wednesday 27 Nov for catering             

purposes. 

Please send any agenda items or apologies to 

lakegrace.pandc@gmail.com 

 

Regards  

Nikki Lewis | P & C President 

mailto:debb.carruthers@gmail.com
mailto:lakegrace.pandc@gmail.com
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Year 9-12 Ball Photo Gallery 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 
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Contributions and Charges for 2025 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 
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K-Year 6 Contributions and Charges for 2025 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 
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Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 

Highschool Contributions and Charges for 2025 
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2025 Employment Opportunity 

Breakfast Club is open to all students each Tuesday and Thursday at 8.30am in the Home Ec. Room. 



 

 


